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NEWSLETTER 
 28th June 2021 

Hi everyone,  

We hope you are all well and enjoyed your weekend.  

We know that the news about the swimming pool being mothballed is disappointing however we 
would like to reassure you that, alongside the governing body, we are working hard to ensure it is 
refurbished and re-opened as soon as possible. We know that the pool is incredibly important to the 
school community and we are hoping that the closure will only be temporary while the work is being 
done. We will keep you updated about this. We really appreciate the offers to fundraise and support 
the school in keeping the pool open; we will be in touch in September about ways you can get 
involved in school fundraising.  

We are excited to welcome three new teachers who will be joining us in September. They have all 
written a little about themselves by way of introduction. They are all bringing a wealth of experience 
to the Underhill teaching team.  

Hi, I’m Kate Lawson. I have been a teacher in Barnet for 6 years and have experience in both KS1 
& KS2. I enjoy different sports and I particularly like playing tennis. I’m looking forward to joining 
the Underhill community, teaching fun, engaging lessons and getting to know the children. 

My name is Katie Jones and I would like to start by expressing how happy I am to be working with 
you and your children this September! I am excited to get to know you all. I have been working in 
education for ten years and I believe my job to be a privilege. Other than that, I enjoy running, 
cycling and swimming to stay healthy. I have just spent two years working in México and I can speak 
some Spanish. I also enjoy reading: the book that I am currently reading is “Harry Potter and the 
Philosophers Stone” in Spanish for practise and I have just completed ’the Beekeeper of Aleppo’ in 
English. Feel free to make any suggestions!’ 

Hi, my name is Jessica Gibbs and I’m looking forward to joining the Underhill team. I have been 
away from teaching for a little while as I’ve been bringing up my two young children. Now my 
children are a little older, I’m very much looking forward to to returning to teaching. I have lots of 
hobbies and interests but my favourites are reading and arts & crafts. I am looking forward to 
meeting lots of you soon. 

We hope you all have a good week,  

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
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YEAR 3 
 
Year 3 have been doing some amazing pictures of Paddington Bear, which ties in with their theme 
for half term of Paddington and London. We have some budding artists. 
Please see some of their work below: 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

      

   

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

     

 

 
YEAR 2 
 

Joshua in Year 2 has written a letter to the Prime Minister about Climate change and 
pollution for his homework. Please see his wonderful letter below: 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NATIONAL SPORTS WEEK 

We've had brilliant time celebrating National Sports Week with all children from Nursery- Yr 6 
participating in many different sporting activities. The children and staff have throughly enjoyed the 
workshops set up by the PE Team. Fitness, morale and self esteem was raised and fun had by all! 
If you would like to make a voluntary donation of £2, please log on to your School Money account; 
this will go towards paying for some of the workshops and investing in more PE equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

  

DOGS  

Please can we remind parents that dogs are not allowed into our school 
playground. Please can we also ask all parents when picking up and dropping of 
children even if you are waiting just outside the school gate to keep your dog on a 
lead at all times. Many thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUBS 

Staff led clubs will finish on Friday July 9th; there will be no staff led club after this date. If your 
child attends an externally led club, please check with them separately for their last date for this 
term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR YEAR 2 PARENTS 

Children are entitled to a universal free school meal until the end of key stage one. From September 
when your child is in key stage two, you will need to pay for your child’s school meal unless you 
have applied and are entitled to free school meals. Please look out for the google form later this 
week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER CAMP  

Please see details at the end of the newsletter about a Summer camp that will be taking place at 
Underhill. Many thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

    

  

 

 
VACANCY FOR RELIEF MEALTIME SUPERVISOR 
 

We are looking to recruit Relief Mealtime Supervisors on an as-and-when basis.  You would 
need to be available to work at short notice as this role is to cover sickness and absence. 
You must be flexible, caring, responsible and conscientious.  Responsibilities include 
supervision in the dining hall and playground.  

• Closing date : Monday 5 July 2021 at 12 noon  
• Interview: By arrangement, candidates may be interviewed before the closing date 

if their application is successful 
 
An Application pack can be downloaded from our website  www.underhillschool.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 BARNET LIBRARIES 
  
Throughout the summer holiday, Barnet libraries will also be running a programme of fun activities for 
early years and primary school age children to coincide with this year’s Wild world Heroes theme. 
Events this year include; 
  

• Storytellers Cat and Hutch bring Frances Hodgson Burnett's classic tale to life in their 
interactive adaptation of "The Secret Garden". 

• Join author and performance poet Joseph Coelho for a dynamic online session which will be 
sure to inspire young readers and writers to get to the heart of creative writing. 

• Join author Hannah Gold for a virtual introduction to her beloved characters from 'The Last 
Bear' along with some polar bear facts, creative writing tips and advice on how to be a planet-
saving superhero or heroine. 

• ‘Same, Same but Different’ - A production for children from Sonia Sabri Company which 
celebrates individuality, diversity and connection through different dance styles, slapstick and 
humour, movement and expression. 

• Kev F's Comic Art Masterclass - Kev F Sutherland writes and draws for Beano, Doctor Who 
and Marvel Comics. Learn everything he knows so that you can leave school and steal his job! 
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This summer, Barnet Libraries’ Summer Reading Challenge is back! Wild World Heroes takes you on a 
trip to Wilderville, with help from WWF, for a special nature-themed challenge that will inspire you to 
stand up for the planet. With amazing books, amazing rewards and lots of ideas for taking care of the 
environment, why not join us? 

  
To complete the challenge, all children have to do is read at least six library books of their 
choice; collecting special stickers and other exclusive rewards along the way; and it’s FREE to take 
part! 
  
Signing up for the Summer Reading Challenge 
  
When the challenge begins, parents can register their child for the challenge and pick up prizes from 
their local Barnet library during staffed hours. Alternatively parents will be able to register 
online and pick up their Wild World Heroes pack from the library during self-service opening if they 
are registered; or we can arrange to post the pack out if required. 
  
Wild World Heroes starts on Saturday 10 July.  
  
  
Summer Events and Activities 
  
Throughout the summer holiday, Barnet libraries will also be running a programme of fun activities for early 
years and primary school age children to coincide with this year’s Wild world Heroes theme. Events this 
year include; 
  

• Storytellers Cat and Hutch bring Frances Hodgson Burnett's classic tale to life in their interactive 

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/citizen-home/libraries/self-service.html


 

      

  

 

GROW 
 
Please see information on TTA ‘s 
new Grow farm boxes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

      

 

  

DID YOU WANT TO BE ON A TV SHOW? 
BBC  ONE'S 'EAT WELL FOR LESS SAYS: 
  
We are currently casting for our 8th series and are looking for families / households who would like to eat 
well and save some money on their weekly shop.  
“The show is on a mission to prove that it is possible for families and households to save money on their 
food budget without scrimping on taste and nutrition.  We hope that by analysing the shopping 
habits of UK families, we can help to show where they can source the best and cheapest quality food.” 
Eating well and to a budget is something we feel affects most of us and we’d be really grateful if you 
could help us spread the word about the new series.  
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 House attendance 

Balmoral – 90.95% 
 
Windsor – 93.85% 

 
Holyrood – 93.72% 
 
Sandringham – 93.22% 
 

Conker AM                                        Dorsa 
Conker PM   Lna 
Beech  Isla 
Maple Calix 
1 Oak Thevin 
1 Willow Bilaal 
2 Chestnut Teddy 
2 Palm Zehra 
3 Cedar Xavia 
3 Hornbeam Mate 
3 Yew Jack 
4 Cherry Kelly 
4 Larch      Harry P 
4 Pine Denis 
5 Holly Nivetha 
5 Laurel Jesica 
5 Sycamore Emily 
6 Elm Beau 
6 Hawthorn Lahni 

 

Beech 98.83% 
Maple 80.46% 
1 Oak 87.23% 
1 Willow 97.76% 
2 Chestnut 97.05% 
2 Palm 93.31% 
3 Cedar 97.45% 
3 Hornbeam 92.92% 
3 Yew 91.74% 
4 Cherry 93.68% 
4 Larch 90.24% 
4 Pine 91.51% 
5 Holly 97.63% 
5 Laurel 95.47% 
5 Sycamore 94.65% 
6 Elm 92.72% 
6 Hawthorn 93.21% 

 

 

If your child has had a Covid test, please email 
results to: attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net  



 

      

Year group Drop off time Pick up time 
Nursery AM 8.45am 11.45pm 
Nursery PM 12.30pm 3.30pm 
Reception 8.55am 3.20pm 
Year 1 8.50am 3.10pm 
Year 2 8.40am 3.20pm 
Year 3 8.50am 3.30pm 
Year 4 8.40am 3.20pm 
Year 5 8.50am 3.30pm 
Year 6 8.40am 3.20pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Monday July 12th Reports will start to be emailed out from this date 
Tuesday July 13th Year 6 Production 
Wednesday July 14th Year 6 Production 
Monday July 19th Reception class Graduation 2.15pm 
Tuesday July 20th Transition Day 
Wednesday July 21st Afternoon-End of Year Class Parties 
Wednesday July 21st Nursery Graduation 10.45am and 2.30pm 
Wednesday July 21st Year 2 Graduation 
Thursday July 22nd School finishes at 2pm for the Summer Holidays 
Thursday September 2nd School returns 
 
 

PUNCTUALITY 
Please can you ensure your child is at 
school on time each day. If a child is 
repeatedly late they miss crucial learning. 
Also you run the risk of incurring a fine 
from the London Borough of Barnet. 
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BRIGHTING UP UNDERHILL 
SCHOOL & CHILDREN’S 
CENTRE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  
 

Welfare advice 
Get help free confidential help and support with Council tax benefits, Child tax credits, Working 
family tax credits, Child benefit, Housing benefit, Disability living allowance, Maternity benefits and 
application forms/appeals 
 

Locality Housing Navigator advice  
Struggling with rent arrears, been served a notice by a landlord, not sure about claiming 
Discretionary housing payments 
 
Email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or call 020 8449 2423 to book a telephone 
appointment for Welfare or Locality Housing Navigator advice 
Telephone Counselling text 07718 648305 to arrange sessions 

Our Children's Centre are running face to face and virtual sessions which you must book 
in advance: 
 

Boogie Mites for 0-5 years old  
Face to face – Tuesdays 9.15am -10am. Contact: 07511 273 564 
Virtual - Wednesdays 9.15am -10am. Contact 07718 648 305 
 
 

Rhyme Time for 0-5 years old  
Face to face - Mondays 1.30pm -2.15pm. Contact: 07511 273 564 
Virtual session Fridays 10.30am - 11.15am. Text 07718 648 305 
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/east_central_locality_timetable_-
_summer_term_2021.pdf 

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/east_central_locality_timetable_-_summer_term_2021.pdf
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SUMMER HOLIDAY CAMP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


